Ref: OIA 21-002

8181611

Derek Vos
derek.vos@poriruacity.govt.nz

2 February 2021

Via email: fyi-request-14471-15e3a41d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Brian,

Response to official information request with respect to a jet ski event held at Onepoto and on the
Porirua harbour on 17 January 2021

| refer to your request for official information received 17 January 2021 relating to any resource consent
requirements for a recently held jet ski event at Onepoto and on the Porirua harbour.

The information you specified is:

If a consent was required from PCC

If a consent was required

A copy of the consent

A copy of the application

A copy of the officer’s report

If a consent was not required from PCC a brief explanation why this was not he case.

We have processed your request under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act
(LGOIMA) 1987. The information you requested is enclosed.

We did not receive a resource consent application for this event. Based on the information provided, we
also don’t consider that resource consent is required from Porirua City Council for the following reasons:

- Water-based activities which take place on the harbour waters is within the jurisdiction of Greater
Wellington Regional Council (GWRC); and

- Any associated land-based activity which takes place within a boating clubhouse is either located
below the Mean High-Water Springs (MHWS) level which is within the jurisdiction of GWRC or
alternatively likely located in the Operative District Plan Open Space Zone for which recreation
and community activities are permitted subject to compliance with any relevant permitted activity
standards.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Derek Vos at 04 237 3822.
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Wendy Walker
Chief Executive
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